

NEWSLETTER

SEP - 2025

IN THIS ISSUE

- 1. MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL
- 2. PRIMARY SCHOOL REPORT
- 3. HIGH SCHOOL REPORT
- 4. INTERNATIONAL DAY EVENT
- 5. INTEGRATED REPORT
- 6. STEM

IMPORTANT HIGHLIGHTS

- * Football Competition
- *International Day
- *Kawasaki Soccer Trial Coaching For K1 & K2



MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Parents,

While Term 1 has been off to a busy start, I would like to take a moment to highlight some of the fantastic initiatives our school has been running.

Our wonderful house committee ran our first interhouse football tournament in Secondary and Primary. We are pleased to announce that Chimaera won the Primary division and Sphinx won the Seniors. Watching the teachers and students take part in the event, cheering on their favourite players and teams, is what makes our school special. The holistic development of our students, inside and outside the classroom, with all the lessons and virtues in between, is great to see in action.

As we start approaching the end of the term, teachers and students are well underway in preparing for the Mid-Autumn Festival and STEM Day, as well as some classes getting ready for their OBV trips. The calendar is packed with activities and keeping us all on our toes! This balance of celebrating our achievements while preparing for what's to come captures the spirit of our school.

We are especially grateful to the Primary parents for being cooperative and providing feedback to us on our improvements in the safety procedures of morning drop-offs and afternoon pickups. Your participation and assistance are making the school a much safer place for our students.

International Day was another highlight of the term. Our staff, parents, and community vendors made the event a wonderful success, and we appreciate the care shown by teachers in guiding their classes to embrace the meaning of cultural diversity.

It is our hope that having a day like this helps promote understanding and tolerance in the world, where we can bridge our differences through understanding and acknowledge the many similarities we share that span across cultures.

Looking ahead, we look forward to sharing more special moments with you as the term continues. Your ongoing encouragement and support mean so much to us and make all the difference in building the strong, caring school community we value.

Warm Regards Jonathan Bosman Principal



NEWSLETTER

SEP - 2025

PRIMARY SCHOOL REPORT

Dear Parents,

We've had a wonderfully busy month at school, filled with exciting activities in sport, academics, and some positive changes around our campus.

We are especially pleased with how smoothly the new morning drop-off and afternoon pickup routines are going. A big thank you for your support and cooperation in making this a success! As always, your child's safety remains our top priority.

One of the highlights this month was our Inter-House Soccer Competition. The students had an incredible time—not just on the field, but also in showing off their creativity and house pride by making colorful banners to cheer on their teams. It was heartwarming to see such strong team spirit and sportsmanship on display!

In Kindergarten, we kicked off the Kawasaki Soccer Coaching program. This new initiative has been a big hit! It's a fun and engaging way to help our youngest learners develop social skills, teamwork, discipline, and gross motor skills through play. The excitement and enthusiasm from the children have been wonderful to see.

Thank you once again for being active and supportive members of our school community. We look forward to another month of learning, growth, and fun ahead!

Best Regards

Best Regards Ms. Luné Head of Studies - Primary











NEWSLETTER

SEP - 2025

HIGH SCHOOL REPORT

Dear Parents,

September has been a busy and rewarding month for our Secondary and High School community.

A key change this term has been the introduction of our new testing cycle, with both mid-term and end-of-term assessments. This structure gives students more regular checkpoints in their learning and helps them stay on track throughout the term. We are pleased to report that students have adjusted smoothly and are approaching their studies with maturity.

Beyond the classroom, the Secondary and High School Interhouse Football competition was a standout event. The matches were very well attended, and the energy on the sidelines was just as strong as on the field. The enthusiasm and school spirit on display made the event a real celebration of teamwork and friendly rivalry.

We were especially proud of our High School students who stepped up to referee the Primary matches. Their fairness, encouragement, and leadership set an excellent example for younger students and highlighted the positive mentorship that exists within our school.

All in all, September has been a month of both progress and community spirit. Our students continue to show resilience in adapting to new routines while also finding joy in shared experiences. We look forward to seeing this positive momentum carry into the rest of the term.

Warm regards, Mr. Deepak Head of Studies High school and Secondary











NEWSLETTER

SEP - 2025

INTERNATIONAL DAY EVENT





















NEWSLETTER

SEP - 2025

INTEGRATED SCHOOL UPDATE

Dear Parents.

September ended with a busy time for both students and teachers. Each of our students is working very hard on their studies. Teachers are teaching and supporting students every day to complete the required skills and knowledge for students.

From 6 October to 10 October 2025, Secondary students will have the middle semester test. From 8 October to 9 October 2025, Y4 and Y5 students will do their test. We wish the students would have a good result.

On October 27, the school organized an international day for students. This was a good opportunity for them to show their care and help children in difficult circumstances at Bến Cát Orphanage. At the same time, it helped them understand the culture and cuisine of countries around the world.

I would like to share with you all the lovely photos of our students during this month.

Warm Regards, Ms. Kim Tri Head of Vietnamese Studies





NEWSLETTER

SEP - 2025















NEWSLETTER

SEP - 2025

STEM UPDATE

Dear Parents,

September has been an exciting month as our students continued their STEM journey with curiosity and creativity. A special highlight was Open Challenge Week, where all grades took part in projects and engineering challenges designed to spark innovation and problem-solving.

From Year 1 to Year 5, students explored a wide range of STEM topics, from planetary surfaces, moon cycles, and basic engineering design, to light and reflection, the Scientific Method, bridge construction, and even yeast fermentation experiments.

Older students (Year 6–IGCSE2) focused on their long-term CREST STEM Fair projects. They applied the scientific method, worked collaboratively on research and design, and practiced presenting their findings in the context of sustainability. Some projects include building whale models, creating lanterns from plastic waste, designing tote bags from nylon, Scratch games, environmental awareness videos, and more...

Let's look forward to seeing the completed products during STEM Day next month

Best regards, Ms. Nhu STEM Teacher









Thank you

